Friarwood PPG Meeting 30th July 2013
Present:  Kevin Duggan – Practice manager, Liz de Dombal G.P.  John Nye,  Betty Bridden, Jeff Allinson, Gordon Mullis, Ian Thompson, Brian Chappell, Sonia Atkin, Ann Jones.
Apologies: Barbara Brown, Janet Hardisty, David Goddard, Anne Tollick, Mike Skidmore
John Nye chaired the meeting.
Minutes of the last meeting were approved by Gordon and seconded by Ian.
Social Prescribing: Gordon had a meeting with Libby Eades. Regrettably the nearest group meeting is now at Crigglestone. Gordon said that he would offer his services to talk to a group on the first three months of bereavement.
Healthwatch: Brian raised a point he felt had been wrongly misinterpreted. He wanted to state that Healthwatch personnel were not medically trained and with the failing of the 111 service people would use this service and get incorrect advice. He was informed that this is a monitoring group.
Friarwood – PPG plans for the future: The group where shown a video from YouTube showing a PPG group in Norfolk. The group discussed items that had already been done and it was felt that the easier things had already been done. Kevin felt that the group had had a positive impact on the surgery and that our views were well considered. The group were asked if they had any specific goals for the next 12 months 
Ian proposed that the PPG:
 1. Carry on representing the best interests of Friarwood patients 
2. Work on improving the questionnaire, analysing and acting upon it.
3. For the PPG to meet practice staff to better understand their roles.
It was felt these could be our goals for the coming year. 
Later monitoring the Call Back System was added.
Kevin asked the group if we could start the patient questionnaire earlier than last year on and this was agreed upon.
An informal meet the staff afternoon – probably on a Wednesday - was thought to be a good idea. This date is to be arranged.
Kevin also mentioned that the C.Q.C. (Care Quality Commission) would only give the practice 48hrs notification of a visit and would like - if possible – members of the PPG to be able to meet them on the day. As yet no date has been announced for their inspection. Members agreed to assist Kevin in this.
Brian wanted to know if Kevin and the Partners had a five year plan for expansion in mind. Kevin said that there were thoughts with regard to the future however with today’s financial climate it was rather difficult to plan ahead as there were too many uncertainties. He stated that over the past couple of years the practice had brought more services in and is growing.
Jeff thought it would be nice if the doctors felt confident in the PPG to share details with us.
Ann mentioned posting notices either on the screens or on the notice boards welcoming new staff to the practice. As well as making new staff feel welcome it would also serve to notify patients. This was thought to be a good idea. In addition it was felt that the shelves with the information booklets were hidden away in the alcove and needed to be more prominently displayed. 
There was a general discussion with regard to fund raising for clinical equipment or charities.
Surgery updates: clinical call back: This is working well. Dr. de Dombal praised it. The ethos was thought to be excellent. It has only been running for a short time but is already proving to be extremely successful. Kevin commented that any new service takes time to bed in. Sadly Jayne Robson the nurse practitioner is leaving and the doctors have committed to take over the system until another nurse can be employed. Our thanks were sent to Jayne for her hard work.
Practice Updates: 
Departures

· Registrar Dr Rachel Li is leaving 6th August to take up a post at another surgery.
· Salaried GP Dr Ahsan Khan who provided Dr Dale’s maternity leave is leaving the 2nd August to take up a post at another surgery.
· Nurse Practitioner Jayne Robson is leaving the 16th August to join another surgery
I am sure you will join us in thanking all of the clinicians above for all their hard work and dedication to patients in their time working at the surgery.
Arrivals
· Registrar’s Dr Kathryn Lazzerini and Dr Rebecca Khan start work with us on the 7th August. Dr Slack will be their trainer, with all the existing Partners providing daily mentoring when Dr Slack is not in surgery.
· Salaried GP Dr Hannah Hudson will commence work with us on the 19th August and will be working three days a week at the surgery. She also works two days a week with Turning Point.
· Salaried GP Dr Dale returns from maternity leave on the 2nd September and she will be rejoining us as a half time Partner (working 3 days a week) so will have a real interest in the surgery.
Any Other Business: John brought in a diagram to show how we stand within the NHS. The media release ‘Meeting The Challenge’ was also handed out to members.
 Next Meeting: Tuesday 27th August at 6.30pm
